Nicole Gaudette

From: Jeff Miller <jefrodad@hotmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, April 9, 2020 3:12 PM

To: Nicole Gaudette; John Kenney
Subject: Comments on CAO19-015

Hi Nicole and John. | visited the subject property with my wife and took some pictures. Nicole is correct, there are a lot
of mature trees on their property and it is a shame that they want to develop it. Directly at the end of 38th St. is a
massive fir tree, easily one that is old growth, probably 6 feet across at the base. Will that tree have to be cut down in
order to provide access to this property? My primary comment to the city is that the Island community could benefit if
some of the codes could be relaxed in favor of saving the trees. | have found from experience, for example, that water
retention tanks might not be required if there are large trees that can be saved. Also, it would seem beneficial to allow
them to be building their property up closer to a setback or a taller home than what is normally allowed in trade for
saving more of these valuable mature trees that benefit the entire island.

Please keep me involved in this process, | would like to know more about what the plan is for altering that property,
particularly with regard to what trees would be impacted. Thanks for your help,

Jeff Miller

206-300-2773

Here’s a picture of that fit tree on 38th




Sent from my iPhone

On Apr 3, 2020, at 1:22 PM, Nicole Gaudette <nicole.gaudette@mercergov.org> wrote:

Jeff,
Nice talking with you today. The property that is colored orange is the subject property.

Nicole Gaudette
Senior Planner
City of Mercer Island — Community Planning & Development

206-275-7719 | mercergov.org/CPD
Notice: Emails and attachments may be subject to disclosure pursuant to the Public Records Act (chapter 42.56 RCW).

Due to the COVID-19 outbreak, Community Planning and Development has modified our operations. The
City Hall and the Permit Center are closed to the public as of Friday, March 13. There is no “walk in”
permit service; staff are working remotely. Please note that the Governor has issued a Stay at Home
order. More information is available on the City’s website: www.mercergov.org/cpd. Most services will
be continuing via remote operations. We encourage customers to contact staff directly via email or their
office number - phone lines are set up to forward calls to staff. Please contact us by phone or email for
general customer support at 206-275-7605 or epermittech@mercergov.org.

<CA019-015 Map.pdf>



